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VILLAGE OF MERRICKVILLE-WOLFORD

Media Release — April 10, 2018

At the regular council meeting of April 9, 2018, the Council of the Village of Merrickville-
Wolford appointed Kirsten Rahm as the new Manager of Finance/Treasurer, effective
April 23, 2018. The position has been vacant since mid-January.

Ms. Rahm will be leaving her current position of Deputy Treasurer with North Grenville
to provide financial oversight and leadership to the Village. Ms. Rahm has a Bachelor
of Arts Honours Degree from McMaster University and a Business Accounting Diploma
from Algonquin College, along with a variety of other related training. She has been
employed by the Municipality of North Grenville since 2005 and was promoted to
Deputy Treasurer in 2016. She brings to the Village experience with budgeting, audits,
asset management, accounts payable/receivabie, payroll, and working with a Senior
Management Team.

‘We are pleased to welcome Kirsten to the employ of the Village as the Manager of
Finance/Treasurer. This is a key management position and will help us plan for our
fiscal challenges”, noted Mayor Nash.

“| welcome the chance to use my skill set in helping Merrickville-Woiford Council, staff
and the community respond to municipal fiscal opportunities”, stated the new Treasurer.

Since the departure of the former Treasurer, the Village has relied on interim help in this
area from a number of individuals. The appointment of Ms. Rahm will ailow the Village
to move forward to close out the 2017 books and support the 2018 initiatives.

For more information, contact Mayor David Nash at 613-269-4791 ext. 226 or Arie
Hoogenboom, the Interim CAO/Clerk/Treasurer, at 613-269-4791 ext. 228.
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